

TOWN OF TRURO

P.O. Box 2030, Truro, MA 02666 Tel: 508-349-7004, Extension: 10 or 24 Fax: 508-349-5505

WATER RESOURCES OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE MINUTES THURSDAY, JANUARY 8, 2015 AT 4:00PM SELECTMEN'S MEETING ROOM TRURO TOWN HALL

Members Present: Kevin Kuechler (Chair), Tracey Rose, Peter Romanelli, Mark Peters, Bill Worthington,

Others Present: Pat Pajaron, Health & Conservation Agent; Robert Almy, Weston & Sampson, Blake Martin, Weston & Sampson

Martin described the team of workers which will be available for the Phase II work on Truro's IWRMP. In addition to new hires, including Robert Almy there will be contracted help, including students, from Worcester Polytechnic Institute. These will be selected from different levels of student, under different programs. Martin and Kuechler will work together to draft the several Job Descriptions for the dean at WPI to use in selecting the specific students for the tasks. The costs of these workers will be paid by W & S.

Basic technical information will be provided to these workers by discussions with Brian Dudley and George Heufelder, as well as interaction with Truro's Board of Health and TNRTA

The WROC will present the draft contract for Phase II of the IWRMP to the Truro's Board of Selectmen for their approval at their February 10 meeting

The work is targeted for completion by November of 2015. Wells will be placed at East Harbor in July and monitored through September and beyond. Surface water measurements will be made during the same period. Discussions will be established with MassDOT concerning the storm-water hot spots during April and May.

The WROC will hold strategy sessions on February 26th and March 12th

Next meeting will be on January 29th at 4:15 PM at the Town Hall

Respectfully submitted by William C. Worthington

Office of Town Clerk Treasurer – Tax Collector APR 23 2018 Received TOWN TRURO By

Kein Luch

WROC minutes 01/08/2015